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Commission proposes long-awaited EU Accessibility Act.  

A new dawn for Europe’s blind and partially sighted people? 
 
Paris – 3rd December 2015- Today is International Day of Persons with Disabilities. But for us, yesterday was a landmark day, as Commissioner Thyssen proposed an “EU Accessibility Act”; legislation that the Commission had first promised back in 2011. 

The European Blind Union (EBU) warmly welcomes the proposal, which is much needed to deal with discrimination against blind, partially sighted and all other disabled people. We are pleased that the proposal covers a wide range of areas of life where barriers exist to the full participation of disabled people. 
EBU published a report a year ago, calling for the Act, which showed that 30 million blind and partially sighted Europeans continue to face unjust and unnecessary barriers when trying to access everyday goods, services and information, including online. Those barriers include inaccessible ATMs and ticket machines, inaccessible websites and apps, televisions and household goods such as microwave ovens or washing machines.
The proposed Act, in the form of a draft directive, could make a major impact on the accessibility of goods, services and transport in the EU. In the coming days EBU will look carefully at the proposal to see if its contents would fully achieve that objective.
 
“EBU warmly welcomes the publication of the EU Accessibility Act" says EBU President Wolfgang Angermann. “We have faced discrimination for long enough! Along with our partners in the European Disability Forum, we will respond thoughtfully to the consultation which has just opened on this proposed legislation. After that, we will be urging all those involved in the legislative process to ensure this new law is fully effective and thorough. We will work with all the EU institutions to help them to finalise an Accessibility Act which can fulfil the EU’s commitments under the UN Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities.”
Background information:
The Commission’s web page on the Act is here:

http://ec.europa.eu/social/main.jsp?langId=en&catId=89&newsId=2400
In January 2011, the then Commissioner Reding promised to table the EU Accessibility Act before the end of 2012: 

http://tinyurl.com/p4ft2rv
Back in November 2014, EBU issued its “Access denied” report, to explain the gaps in access to goods and services faced by blind and partially sighted people, and to call for the long-awaited Act. See here:

http://www.euroblind.org/press-and-publications/publications/nr/46
The publication of the proposal follows the recommendations made by the UN Committee on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities that issued its concluding observations on 7 September 2015. The Committee stated that EU policies do not fully meet the requirements of the UN Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities, and called on the EU to adopt the Accessibility Act as a step towards better implementation of the Convention. 
For more information please contact: 

Dan Pescod

Campaigns Manager 

Royal National Institute of Blind People (RNIB)

Tel: +44 (0) 20 7391 2009

email: dan.pescod@rnib.org.uk
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